BOARD OF HEALTH April 13, 2017

On Thursday, April 13, 2017, at 7:32 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Audrey Balogh, Chairperson, and the following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 8, 2016, by:

- Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and on the Holland Township website.
- 2. Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Audrey Balogh, Christopher Balogh and Donna Lizanich

Members Absent: Jeffrey Waldron, Scott Wilhelm and Vann Smith

Tony Szumski made a motion, seconded by Pearl Hammerstone to accept the minutes of February 15, 2017. Motion carried.

Pearl reported that the issue from the February minutes regarding household furniture along the road at Hawk Schoolhouse Road for an extended period of time was cleaned up before she had a chance to report it to the Zoning Officer.

Audrey reported she had contacted the Holland Township Police, the County Health Department, and Animal Control to find out information regarding the resident of the Township who was mauled by three dogs. None of these people could give any information on this incident.

The following correspondence was given to members present.

- Announcement to NJ Health Officials REHS
 Upcoming Mt. Olive Twp. NJ March 22-23, 2017
 (Pearl gave a copy of this card to Riegel Ridge regarding their pool.)
- Hunterdon County Division of Public Health Services March 28, 2017
 Subject: Public Health Alert: Suspension of Mr. Saul N. Barson's Animal Control Officer and Animal Cruelty Investigator Certifications

Public Health Info: National Infant Immunization Week – An opportunity to Promote Childhood Vaccination April 22-29, 2017

To: All Recreational Bathing Facilities located in Hunterdon County, NJ March 23, 2017

From: Dawn Faltings, Principal Environmental Health Specialist

Re: Pre-Opening Recreational Bathing Facility Inspections

From Hunterdon County Division of Public Health – March 27, 2017

Subject: Public Health Info: National Infant Immunization Week - An Opportunity to Promote Childhood Vaccination April 22-29, 2017

Memo from Daniel Wyckoff - April 4, 2017

To: Ming Da, Owner
Asian Yummy
637 Milford Warren Glen Road
Milford, NJ 08848

Plans to renovate space in the Holland Center Plaza for a restaurant.

To: Municipal Clerks and Municipal Board of Health Secretaries April 12, 2017

From: Debra Vaccarella, Senior REHS

Re: Licensing of Kennels, Pet Shops, Shelters and Pounds

(Requesting review of current ordinance to see if it complies with requirements of NJAC 8:32A. Cathy will check ordinance and have Township Attorney review it.)

3. Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety Division of Public Health Services

Risk-Based Inspection Report

Holland Twp. Public School, Rt. 519, 710 Milford-Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 08848

REHS: B-101494 Lisa Bruzzio 3/28/2017

Reason: Initial Non Billable Results: Satisfactory New Jersey Local Boards of Health P.O. Box 5069, Kendall Park, NJ January 30, 2017
 NJLBHA Association Annual Membership Renewal Notice

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Audrey reported that a Township resident had a serious head injury after being mauled by three dogs at the end of December. The resident was transported to Lehigh Valley Hospital, Cedar Crest, for treatment. The local Board of Health did not receive any information on this dog bite, so we do not know if the dogs were quarantined. Audrey will follow up with Animal Control and the County Board of Health for information on this incident.

Jeff Waldron stated that China is having a very serious problem with the Avian Flu.

It was reported that a property on Hawks Schoolhouse Road has had sofas along the road for about a month. There have been rain showers and snow covering this furniture, which was probably put along the road for anyone to pick up. The wild animals could possibly build a nest or move into this furniture at this time. Pearl will report this issue to the Zoning Officer.

Tony Szumski made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Jeffrey Waldron. The meeting adjourned at 8:05 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary

BOARD OF HEALTH MARCH 8, 2017

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was cancelled due to lack of an agenda.

Respectfully submitted,

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary

Beaul M. Hamonestone

NJ Health New Jersey Department of Health March 22, 2017
 Public Health Update: Update to NJDOH Zika Virus Testing Criteria

NJ Health New Jersey Department of Health March 27, 2017 Zika Virus – Public Information Update/phone script March 27, 2017 Time: 8:00 a.m.

NJ Health New Jersey Department of Health April 7, 2017 Zika Virus – Public Information Update/phone script April 7, 2017 Time: 8:00 a.m.

State of New Jersey Department of Health March 24, 2017 **Public Health Info:** Spring 2017 Communicable Disease Forums – Updated Agenda and Registration Reminder

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Audrey, as Board of Health Chairperson, is reminding all Board of Health Members to call the board secretary if they will be unable to attend the monthly meeting. If we don't have a quorum, we have to cancel the meeting.

Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded Tony Szumski. The meeting adjourned at 7:52 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary